## de la Guerra, Sheila Public Comment

LATE DIST

From:

Neiens, Brian <br/>
<br/>
heiens@wm.com>

Sent:

Monday, July 10, 2023 7:19 PM

To:

sbcob

Cc:

Supervisor Das Williams; Laura Capps; Hartmann, Joan; Bob Nelson; Lavagnino, Steve

Subject:

Please keep WM

**Attachments:** 

WASTE MANAGEMENT.pdf

Importance:

High

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Clerk of the Board and Supervisors,

Attached you will find a letter from Mayor, Ariston Julian, City of Guadalupe in support of WM, Waste Management.

Thank you, Brian Neiens

Recycling is a good thing. Please recycle any printed emails.



City of Guadalupe
Administration Department
918 Obispo Street
P.O. Box 908
Guadalupe, CA 93434

July 10, 2023

Elizabeth Gomez, Public Sector Manager Waste Management 4333 W. Jefferson Fresno, CA. 93725

Dear Ms. Gomez:

I wanted to follow-up with you and your local Waste Management staff to thank you for the many years, Waste Management has been providing services to the residents of Guadalupe. Aside from the regular services Waste Management provides on a weekly basis, we appreciate you all for the services your company has provide to us beyond our regular agreements with Waste Management.

When we did extensive clean up and landscaping work with local volunteers and City staff at O'Connell Park, a simple call to your office made sure that Waste Management provided 40-yard green waste containers to haul away three limbs, shrubbery, and other green waste. Your staff worked well with volunteers and staff to haul off materials which, if not removed, would have left our local 15-acre park in disrepair.

During the recent floods in the early part of this year, a call from our public works and public safety officials requesting debris roll-offs to discard flood ruined household and personal belongings, the immediately response from Waste Management to assist local flood victims clean up their homes was a tribute to how efficient and prompt your company operates. Without these roll-offs, flood victims would have no way of accessing their homes to clean up the debris which would have created a mold issue on top of losing possessions. Waste Management crew immediately removed the units once filled and replaced empty units until all debris was removed from impacted homes and apartments. Without Waste Management's timely assistance, local Pioneer Street residents would have suffered and even greater financial and personal loss.

Finally, the City's communication with you and Waste Management staff has been exceptional with quick responses to our requests. We are confident that our working relationship with residents, the City of Guadalupe and Waste Management will continue to be positive.

With Appreciation Ariston Julian, Mayor City of Guadalupe